Synopsis of:
Tipton County Drainage Board: Monday, January 23, 2017 at 12:30 pm

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mark Manier, Jim Mullins, Gerald Shuck, Heather Terry, Jason Henderson
OTHERS PRESENT: Vicky Boyd, Brent Snow, Jim Leffler, John Findling, Steve Miller, Steve Niblick
CALL MEETING TO ORDER: Secretary Heather Terry called the meeting to order and opened
the floor for nominations for Board President.  Gerald Shuck nominated Jim Mullins for board President. Jim accepted. Mark Manier 2nd the nomination. With no further discussion the motion passed.
Secretary Terry then turned the meeting over to President Mullins.  Jim asked for nominations for Vice President.  Mark Manier nominated Gerald Shuck as board vice president.  He accepted that nomination. Jim Mullins 2nd the motion.  Jim then motioned to approve Heather Terry remain as board secretary. She approved. With no further discussion the motion passed. 
President Jim Mullins appointed himself to the Big Cicero Creek Joint Drainage Board as the Tipton County representative. 

There were no modifications to the agenda.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Gerald Shuck made a motion to approve the Dec 12, 2016 meeting minutes as presented.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed. 
CLASSIFICATION OF DRAINS: Jason explained to the board the process that he takes to review the status of our county drains and what needs to be done for drain classification.  Jason first presented the reclassification list.  There were a few questions about the process and about some of the drains listed.  Gerald Shuck made a motion to accept the classification of drains in need of reconstruction as presented by the county surveyor.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed.  Jason next presented the list of drains in need of establishing a maintenance fund.  Gerald Shuck made a motion to establish a maintenance fund for the Fleishman and Hutcherson drainage tiles.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed. There were no drains in need of vacation.  Gerald Shuck made a motion to accept the Surveyors recommendation of no vacations.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed. 

NEW BUSINESS:  None
OLD BUSINESS: JM Bennett Update:  This ongoing project was approved and awarded the end of 2016.  Steve Miller, project contractor, spoke to the board with the status.  He stated the water is flowing well. The weather could have been a bit more productive but they are making headway. 

President Jim Mullins asked Surveyor Henderson for a prospective road trip to get him up to speed on current projects and future plans.

GLASS METLIN-DIXON:  This project was brought to light about a year and half ago.  There has been some maintenance work done to the southeast of Findling’s, to the north of 28 on the Dixon, and north of Findling’s on the Stillabower property.  Jason has been prevalent on the job.  Craig Newcom with Xtreme Excavating holds a contract to continue work on this drain.  There is a state project to take place to replace a structure under 28 in 2018. Jason explained we hoped to have the structure replaced with the 28/31 work done but that did not happen. Jason has some work to do for the state as soon as he can. 
SURVEYOR REPORT:  
Connectivity / Transparency:  Jason mentioned there has been talk in the past about audio or video available for the public to view or hear meetings in the building.  He was offering up this board for a test platform.  
Website / Ledger:  Jason explained that the auditor is the final responsible party for the drain fund ledger balances.  The auditor received funding to hire a company to update and publish this information in real time for public viewing via the county website.  Heather has been working with Darren on this process.  They hoped it would have been ready by the end of 2016 but was not. 

Advisory Council:  Next Jason introduced the idea of an advisory council for county drainage.  With the change of the Tipton County Drainage Board from 5 to 3 members, this would be beneficial.  The thought would be one person from each Tipton County Township to meet on a quarterly basis.  The advisory council could have a mission statement and simply aid the TCDB with issues, ideas, or inspecting county drains. There has been an advisory in the past but has not been in use for several years.  The council was never formally dissolved, simply quit meeting.  Gerald Shuck made a motion to reaffirm an advisory council to the TCDB.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed.  

Inspector:  Finally Jason presented to the board the idea of an inspector. Jason explained with 192 county drains and his small office staff that inspecting is not done as it could be.  Jason stated his office would support an inspector, hopefully to aid many offices.  A non-reverting fund could be used to help pay this person at least for drainage inspections.  There are also funds are now available with the downsizing of this drainage board.  The county is at a pivotal point right now with a lot going on.  Maybe there could be an inspector for the Planning Office, Surveyor Office, Health Department, and County Highway. There are still many features to discuss and many thoughts to consider, but our county could benefit greatly from a position like this.  Jim Mullins mentioned maybe an application process for those interested with certain required qualifications. There was also discussion about fees for this position and permit fees.  Mr. Niblick of the Tipton Planning Office agrees it is time to consider this position.  The costs would need to be thought out and discussed with the commissioners and all offices involved, and a check-list created for each type of inspection. 
CLAIMS:  
Heather presented the claims to the board in the amount of $8,258.68. Gerald Shuck made a motion to approve the claims as presented.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion, the claims were approved. 
President Mullins asked Jason about claims presented at the Commissioner’s Meeting by the Auditor’s office for Big Cicero Creek.  Jason explained those claims are not to come to the commissioners.  It has been legally clarified that the Big Cicero Creek Joint Drainage Board can approve their claims and simply submits them to the auditor for checks to be cut.  The auditor’s office has had staffing issues, which may have contributed to the misunderstanding.  Mr. Mullins was concern those claims may be processed twice. Heather will go up to the auditor’s office with Jim after the meeting for some assistance. 
Jim Mullins also asked about the meeting location for this board and the maps on the walls upstairs.  Jason noted he thinks this board use to meet upstairs.  Jason will look into maps in the current meeting room. 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Jim Leffler asked some questions about the possible inspector and the duties, fees, and permits associated with each office.  There was some board discussion, which included considering penalties for no permits or non-compliance.
Brent Snow questioned his understanding of the payment to the County Surveyor’s serving on the BCC Joint Drainage Board when they serve as non-voting members.  Jason stated it is his understand the board officers can hire as members on the board as necessary. There was also discussion about the retainer and attendance of the BCC attorney.  This should be Big Cicero Creek Board meeting discussion, not TCDB discussion.  Jason added the BCC board was created according to Indian Code. Brent also asked about capacity of the advisory board to the TCDB and if those people would have the ability to help approve or deny contracts or work to be done.  Jason stated that is not his suggestion.  They will simply aid the board in knowledge of drainage issues in their area for further investigation.   

ADJOURNMENT: Gerald Shuck made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion, the meeting adjourned.
The next meeting will be Tuesday, February 21, 2017 at 12:30pm in the Tipton County Courthouse. 
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